STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 20, 2017
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Diane Gore, Sarah Djali, Nicky Ogden, Brian Jones, Allan Foster 
1. Apologies: Andrew Holliday, Karen Bliss, Janet Monks, Jaime Jones, Ron Wade, Frain Aiken, Dave King, Nic MacMillan
2. Minutes: The minutes of May’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration. There were no declarations of interest. Gill read out the Code of Conduct.
3. Update: 
i) Locality support. Gill said she was in the process of applying for the grant to cover the remaining part of the preparation for Standish Neighbourhood Plan.
ii) Meetings with Wigan Council. Gill said she and Paul continued to meet council planning officers on a regular basis and workshops were being arranged with the committee and officers to finalise certain policies.
4. Planning applications: Allan reported that the outline planning application to build homes on the site of the demolished ambulance station had been passed by Wigan Council. Also he said that a planning application had been submitted to demolish the Oddfellows Hall on Church Street. This was owned by the vet’s and had not been used as a community building for a number of years. The application would be to turn the site into a car park for the vet’s only. After some discussion, it was decided that Standish Voice should not object to the planning application.
5. Housing Appeal – Rectory Lane: Gill said that the decision by the planning inspector for a housing development on Rectory Lane was due in the middle of July. She said she gave a detailed response at the public inquiry as to why no more houses should be approved for land at Standish. She said Standish councillors George Fairhurst and Ray Whittingham also spoke against allowing the appeal of the application, which Wigan Council indicated they would refuse.
6. Greater Manchester Spatial Framework: Gill said the GMSF was now on hold after the election of Andy Burnham as Greater Manchester Mayor. She said the previous draft of the GMSF had ruled out any housing developments for Green Belt land in Standish, despite landowners and developers wanting to build even more homes across the village. She said the review of the draft GMSF meant we needed to continue to argue against homes being built on the Green Belt in Standish. Gill said she met Mr Burnham and underlined the need to protect Standish’s Green Belt, especially due to the high level of housebuilding currently underway. She also asked him to back the re-opening of a railway station in Standish and that Transport for Greater Manchester were looking at Standish as part of a wider review of possible stations across the city region.
7. Bird boxes grant: Paul said that Standish Voice had successfully applied for £150 to erect bird boxes across the village. Ron and his team were in the process of putting these up, which included ones for small birds, two owl boxes and a kestrel box.

8. Progress on the NP/workshops: Gill said the finishing touches to the NP were being done, which included the need for a few final committee workshops. The plan publication was still on course for late summer.

9. Community Events: Paul said that the Christmas Market committee was continuing to meet and the early bird request for stall holders had passed with a good uptake of stalls. The next month would see the second wave of stalls announced. He said a fashions show was held which raised £500 for the Christmas Market. He thanked everyone who had made the Show such a success, especially Jaime and Kathy.
10. Update from lead committee members: Nicky said Wigan Council representatives had recently been available at the library to talk about affordable housing and how people could apply for schemes on the new housing developments in Standish. Nicky explained the processes involved and said she would continue to monitor how they were being pursued.
11. The Rec – Park consultation: Paul said the consultation on the park element of The Rec had concluded with some good feedback from the community. He said Fran had been invited to speak to Standish scouts and cubs and they had given her feedback on what they wanted from The Rec. There was a wide-ranging discussion about The Rec (with issues raised at other points in the meeting as well). This included the public asking about discussions Standish Voice had had with the council on The Rec prior to the initial consultation, which Gill said was the correct thing to do; what was happening with the car park on Quakers Place, which Paul said would be upgraded, but Wigan Council had not finalised what this form would take. Paul said that the upgrading would only increase the capacity of Quakers Place by a handful. The question was asked about John Chadwick’s land. Paul said discussions were underway but these could not be made public. A member of the public questioned why some points raised at last month’s meeting were not in the minutes. Gill said that not all points could be included but that a balanced view of each item was reflected in the minutes and the committee believed they were correct.

12. Any other business: A member of the pubic expressed problems of Anti-Social Behaviour on Church Street, which he said had become worse recently. He said all residents on the road had experienced various problems with ASB. Gill said they should talk to SV after the meeting to see if a way forward could be found.

13. Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be on July 18.
The meeting ended at 9.40pm


